
Please remember to check our Facebook page for
the latest updates from our school -
https://www.facebook.com/TKPrimary.

27th February - Franklin Basketball onsite
                           - Ukulele for Rooms 14, 15, 16, 17 Hiinau
                             and Patatee

28th February - Fun Run and Swim - 9.30am

4th March - TK Guitar Works onsite 

5th March - Senior School Swimming Sports

6th March - Franklin Basketball onsite

7th March - Whaanau Leaders working with Paula
                       Dewar

10th March - Poowhiri for next intake of students at
                        9.00am
                      - Duffy Role Model Assembly - 11.30am

11th March - TK Guitar Works onsite 
                     - Hockey Big Day Out - Ngatea

12th March - 9.30am - ECE Transition to School visit

13th March - World Kidney Day - Weekend Wear Day
                     - Ukulele for Rooms 14, 15, 16, 17 Hiinau and
                        Patatee

14th March - Inter-school Triathlon

17th March - Principals Afternoon Tea

18th March - TK Guitar Works onsite 

19th March - TKP Board Meeting 5.30pm
                     - 9.30am - ECE Transition to School visit
  
20th March - NMONM Whaanau Hui at 5.00pm

21st March - Student Leaders working with Paula Dewar

25th March - TK Guitar Works onsite 

26th March - 9.30am - ECE Transition to School visit

27th March -  Ukulele for Rooms 14, 15, 16, 17 Hiinau and
                          Patatee

Bula vinaka,

It is hard to believe that we are one week away
from being halfway through this term! 

We have had a busy couple of weeks and it all
started with the Duffy Show on the 12th of
February

Duffy Show
On Wednesday, 12th February we were very
fortunate to have a visit from the Duffy Theatre,
who performed ‘Duffy and Scruffy’s Pawesome
Adventure’ for the whole school. The show had a
subtle ‘It’s cool to read and write’ message, along
with audience interaction, lots of laughs and a
Q&A with the actors. 

Here are some photos from the show: 

We love being a Duffy Books in Homes school!
Book Offer 1 books will be arriving early next
month, with every child receiving 2 to keep! 
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Meet the Staff / Whaanau Picnic

I want to thank all the parents and
whaanau that came to our meet the staff
/ whaanau picnic on the 20th of
February. We had over 200 people on
site, and I really enjoyed speaking to
some of our new families, and also
catching up with families that have been
with us for a while! 

If you could not attend, please feel free to
pop in and see me anytime at the school!

Here are photos from the night.



Triathlon Results:
Also on the 20th of February, we held our annual
triathlon. We re-introduced our competitive
triathlon this year as the top for boys and girls in
the 8 - 9 year old race and the 10 - 11 year old race
will get to go to inter-school triathlon on the 14th
of March in Huntly. Congratulations to all our
children who participated in our race last week!

Results from Triathlon:

Fun Run
Just a reminder that if your child did not
participate in the triathlon they will be taking part
in our ‘Fun Run and Swim’ this Friday at 9.30am -
see you there!

 



2024 - End of Year Results:
As we are nearly halfway through Term 1, I
thought it would be a good time to share our
results from the end of 2024 and share our focus
in 2025.

The tables below are an overall summary of the
percentage of students who met the expected
curriculum level at the end of the year in Te Reo
Maaori, Reading, Writing, and Maths. 

As you can see the number of children achieving
at the expected level in reading, writing and
maths is between 55 - 70%. 

In 2023 our end of year school roll was 311 and in
2024 this was 362 which is an increase of 51
students. The percentage of learners who
achieved in 2024 when compared to 2023 was
less in reading, writing and maths but the
amount of children who achieved increased.

The increase of students achieving the
curriculum expectation is positive and as we
continue to grow, I expect similar results at the
end of 2025.

2024 was the third year we have collated data in
Te Reo Maaori and while we saw a decrease in
the amount of children achieving at the
expected level, we are still committed to seeing
Te Reo Maaori grow at Te Kauwhata Primary
School through our Biliingual classrooms and
the teaching of Te Reo Maaori in all our
classrooms.

Since 2021, our main in-class intervention has been
in Writing and Literacy. Our Deputy Principal
Loren Huisman, will be supporting our teachers to
develop their teaching practice through our
coaching and mentoring programme. This
programme will focus on accelerating learners
within the classroom programme. 
In addition to that, Georgia Read, Sarah McCarthy
and Niki Swart will be working with groups of
students to accelerate their learning in Reading
and Writing. We are so thankful to have these
experts released from the classroom to support
our learners who need it most!

Our focus on Writing also aligns with our Kaahui
Ako achievement challenge of Too Taatou
Haerenga - To raise the achievement in Literacy
for all Year 1 - 13 learners with a focus on
accelerating the student. This is a community of
learning focus and schools across our region are
focused on improving learning outcomes for
students in literacy.

The new curriculum refresh is well underway at
TKP. Our teachers are engaging in PLD in both
Structured Literacy and Structured Maths, and this
will continue over the next couple of years. Bruce
Moody is back with us again to support our
teachers in developing their maths teaching and
we will also work with Leitia Preston in Literacy.
Leitia is an amazing homegrown expert in
Literacy, and we will work with her through the
Kaahui Ako. 



 

At or above - %age (number)

If you have any questions about your own child’s
achievement please contact your child’s teacher.
We look forward to working with you all as we
partner together to improve the educational
outcomes for our tamariki!

Attendance and Engagement:

Our regular attendance improved from 2023 to
2024 which is great news and is a positive going
forward into 2025. Our group of learners who are
moderately absent has decreased which is also a
positive. It is really heartening to see the
decrease in the number of students who had
chronic attendance from 2023 to 2024 (2.76%).
This decrease to 5% aligns with the Ministry of
Education's target for chronic absenteeism
nationwide.

On top of the positive experiences for our students
in class, we will continue to have our weekly 100%
attendance draws at our Friday assemblies to
encourage weekly attendance across the school.
We will also support the children who have taken
up the challenge of being at school 100% of the
time through our end-of-term prize draws and
being recognised at our end-of-year prizegiving!

I have a good feeling that our attendance will
improve this year and I am also looking forward to
seeing our lateness reduced with your help in
2025!



World Kidney Day: 
On the 13th of March, we will have our first
Weekend Wear Day for 2025. On this day we will
be fundraising for Kidney Kids New Zealand and
taking part in a global awareness campaign on
the importance of kidney health.

Kidney Disease is a serious and growing health
problem that affects over 5000 people in New
Zealand each year. Unfortunately, it's a health
issue that can often go unnoticed, even though
it's estimated that one in ten New Zealanders
has some form of kidney disease.

Every year we have between 7 - 8 weekend wear
days to fundraise for different causes. Our
Student Leaders review the Weekend Wear days
from the previous year and decide on which ones
we will do in the calendar year. 

In 2025 they voted on which ones we would do
and added World Kidney Day to the calendar. I
am truly grateful that our students have a
generous mindset and are willing to support
organisations that are in the community helping
people or animals!

Sunhats
We are a SunSmart School so uniform sun hats
are to be worn during terms 1 and 4. 
They are available from the school office at
$15.00 each.

Lost Property:
Just a wee reminder that lost property is now
located in the shed next to the Junior
playground and will be open before and after
school if your child loses a piece of their clothing.
If you come into school and it is locked please
pop over to the office and we will get someone
to open it for you!

Whole School Assembly in Week 5
Our next Whole school assembly will held this
Friday 28th of February at 11.10am

Please remember if the weather is fine, we will be
in the assembly area but if it is too bad, we will run
three separate assemblies. 

If this happens 
The Year 1 - 2 Team’s Assembly will be held in
Room 4
The Year 2 - 3 Team’s Assembly will be held in
Room 13
The Year 4 - 6 Team’s Assembly will be in Room
16
Nga Marama o Nga Muka will be held in Hiinau.

If your child is receiving a certificate and the
weather is poor please attend the classes listed
above.

2025 Term Dates:

Here are the term dates for 2025 with 
Term 1 - 29 January to 11 April (with a Ministry-
required teachers-only day on 7 February).
Term 2 - 28 April to 27 June (with a MOE-
sanctioned Maths teacher-only day on the 28th
of April
Term 3 - 14 July to 19 September ( TOD for
Koroneihana on 4th September).
Term 4 - 6 October to 12 December.

In 2025, we have planned for two remaining
teacher-only days. This could change due to
having to fit in allocated MOE curriculum days. If
there are going to be any additional teacher-only
days added to the calendar we will give you all
ample notice of when this may happen

Term 2 we have:
One MOE-sanctioned Maths PLD Teacher-Only
Day - 28th April

 Term 3 we have: 
One TKP Teacher-Only Day for Koroneihana -
4th of September

In 2025, schools are legally required to be open
for 193 days. Every year the Board of Trustees
works within the Ministry of Education's
guidelines and decides when the school is open
for instruction. Teacher-only days are not
included in the 193 days as on teacher-only days
the school is closed for instruction. 

Ngaa Mihi
Brian and the Team



Community Notices



We have a basket at 
TKP Reception for TK
Community House food
donations.

Support our Sponsor: Franklin Vets


